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Date:  May 8th, 2002 
Time:  7:00 P.M. 
Location: Eastern Loudoun Public Library 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 Joe Cyrulik Cindy Cardimon K.C. Holland Bob Sherfy 
 Ron Keeler Lorrie Bender 
 
Guests: Mark Laing Steve Lizik 
 
 
Old Business 
 


Minutes from the April meeting were unanimously approved.  
 


Issues Reviewed:   
 


• Local Traffic:  Before writing the Sheriff’s dept. regarding concern with speeding 
and running the stop sign at the neighborhood entrance, Joe Cyrulik called them to 
make a request for occasional patrol.  Since then, several patrols have been spotted 
both in the neighborhood and monitoring the stop sign at the entrance.  


 
• Yard Sale:  Yard sale fliers were successfully distributed.  Joe Cyrulik has called the 


local papers for advertising, and Bob Sherfy will post signs up the day before/day of 
to get people into the neighborhood for that event.  


 
• Keep Loudoun Beautiful Day:  “Keep Loudoun Beautiful” Day, after two rain-


outs, was finally successful due to the help of a local Weblos troop.  Ron Keeler will 
thank the troop publicly in our next newsletter with an article summarizing the 
success of the event.  


 
• Neighborhood Watch:  No update. 


 
 
New Business 
 


Officer and Committee Reports:   
 


• Common Grounds:  Ron Keeler had done a “windshield survey” of the entire 
neighborhood and figures that roughly 65% of residents have gotten new siding 
and/or roofing in the last year or so.  A big cosmetic improvement for the 
neighborhood!  Regarding the recent neighborhood clean-up, Ron had gotten an 
estimate from Locust, our landscape/lawn care provider, for removing the concrete 
drainage pipes that have been lying in the creek for so very long.  The estimate for 
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$600 for removal and disposal was presented to the board.  A motion was made and 
seconded for accepting this, and the motional was unanimous that we pay Locust the 
$600 to handle this.  K.C. Holland reported a resident bordering the common area on 
Seneca Ridge complaining of a dead tree and clogged drainage in that area.  Ron and 
Joe Cyrulik will both check that out so that if action is needed, we’ll be able to 
address it.  Lastly, it seems that the rough/broken places in the path continue to 
worsen.  Joe will do a current path assessment so that the Board may consider 
repairs/paving for this fall. 


 
• ARC Submissions:  Bob Sherfy will also canvas the neighborhood and draft letters 


to be sent to those residents/tenants who are out of compliance with covenants.  
Additionally, a resident on Selden Island way has put in an application for a fence that 
seems potentially questionable.  Bob will investigate this further and see if he can 
acquire a sample of what the fence would look like. 


 
• Treasurers Report:  The Board has not seen a Treasurer’s report for some time.  


Mark Laing agreed to bring one to the June SRHOA meeting. 
 


• Newsletter:  The deadline for the next newsletter’s articles will be Wednesday, May 
22nd, following the annual yard sale day.  Items that will be included are: 


 
1. Ron Keeler – article summarizing the success of the neighborhood clean up. 
2. Cindy will write up a brief status report of the inactivity of the Neighborhood 


Watch and the need for a Social Activities Chairperson. 
3. Joe C will write a welcome/info sharing article on the new Board members 


who have joined and also a plea for a Webmaster. 
4. An ARC application will be included. 
5. The usual “Kids for Hire” section. 


 
• Social Activities:  Joe C plans to walk through the neighborhood on yard sale day 


touching base with folks and assessing in general the current state of compliance with 
covenants as well as checking out the paths in consideration for future paving. 


 
Independence Day Picnic:  The annual Independence Day picnic will be held Saturday, 


June 29th beginning at 7:00 P.M. in the Common Area along the creek at the bottom of 
the hill at the end of Trail Ridge Court.  Rain date will be that Sunday, June 30th at 7:00 
P.M.  The newsletter will contain a plea for someone to step forward as Social Activities 
Chair to coordinate this event. 


 
Entrance Sign:  Since our last meeting, Bob Sherfy met with John Sullivan, the Director of 


Construction with the Loudoun County Schools.  Bob showed John the proposed site of 
our future sign, and John was very agreeable to this location.  He said he would move this 
issue forward, but Bob has not yet had any follow up from him.  Additionally, new 
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residents will be moving into 100 Seneca Ridge following its recent sale, so it may be 
wise to also check with the new residents and see if they’d be interested in having the 
sign and its landscaping in the VDOT area of their yard along the edge of the street.  


 
Board Members:  Mark Laing was unanimously approved to fill Max H’s Board position 


and role as Treasurer for the rest of Max’s original term (Thanks, Mark!!).  The SRHOA 
Board is now complete with 9 members:  
 


• Joe Cyrulik 
• Bob Crosby 
• Mark Laing 
• Cindy Cardimon 
• Ron Keeler 
• K.C. Holland 
• Gregg Carter 
• Lorrie Bender 
• Bob SHerfy  


 
Guest Issues:  Steve Lizik was welcomed to the meeting, and he patiently answered some 


of our many questions regarding recent real estate sales in the neighborhood.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Cynthia Cardimon, Acting Secretary  
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 P.M.  
 
Next Meeting:  June 12th, 2002  
 
 


Calendar of Upcoming Events  
 


May 18th – SR Annual Yard Sale 
June 29th – SR Annual Summer Cookout  
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Date:  August 14th, 2002 
Time:  7:00 P.M. 
Location: Eastern Loudoun Public Library 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 Joe Cyrulik Cindy Cardimon K.C. Holland Bob Sherfy 
 Gregg Carter Mark Laing 
 
Guests: No guests in attendance. 
 
 
Old Business 
 


The minutes from the June meeting were not yet available for approval and will be 
considered for approval at a later time. There was no July SRHOA meeting.  


 
Issues Reviewed:   


 
• Independence Day Picnic:  The annual Independence Day picnic that had been 


scheduled for June 29th had to be cancelled due to lack of social coordination. 
 


• Neighborhood Watch:  While there was no update on the Neighborhood Watch, 
neighborhood security remains a key issue of concern.  Since we have no idea where 
the Watch program currently stands, Gregg volunteered to contact Dave Pavlik to get 
information on the current status of this project. There was much interest expressed in 
getting the signatures required for re-establishing the Watch program. 


 
 
New Business 
 


Officer and Committee Reports:   
 


• Common Grounds:  Ron K. was absent but had emailed the following report on 
recent Common Grounds activities: 


 
1. Cleared walking path of fallen tree on Aug 4th with the able help of Tom 


Andrews, Bob Sherfy and Frank Reinhart. Thanks to Dan Erickson for 
bringing it to my attention. 


2. Locust Landscape should remove concrete drainpipe from the stream in the 
next 2 weeks. 


3. Locust continues to mow the common areas.  I've heard of no complaints in 
their performance. 
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4. I have not taken the opportunity to survey all the walking paths for possible 
repaving. I did see that Richland Forest had theirs repaved.  Joe Cyrulik, do we 
have a contact over there to inquire as their paving company? 


 
• ARC Submissions:  Bob Sherfy shared that the residents of 341 Silver Ridge had 


been sent a letter several weeks ago about moving the camper in their driveway. At 
last check, the residents had not complied with SR covenants and restrictions. 
Therefore, Bob presented a final letter to be sent certified mail to these residents 
giving them 14 days to comply or risk the fines and penalties the SRHOA can impose 
for incompliance. Additionally, residents on Potomac Ridge were reported as cutting 
down trees against SRHOA covenant and restriction guidelines. Joe Cyrulik 
volunteered to send these residents a letter reminding them of these restrictions and 
asking them to please seek SRHOA Board approval before removing any more trees. 


 
• Treasurers Report:  Mark Laing had recently forwarded an itemized copy of the 


current treasury report to all board members. Thanks, Mark! No one had any 
questions or comments regarding the report. 


 
• Newsletter:  The deadline for the next newsletter’s articles will be Saturday, August 


31st.  Items that will be included are: 
 


1. Joe Cyrulik will write articles detailing security concerns as well as issues 
involving the November Board elections. 


2. Cindy Cardimon will write up the usual “socially speaking” section as well as 
an article on the dog feces problem along the paths. 


3. Gregg Carter will write a brief update on the status of the SRHOA webpage. 
4. Mark Laing will write a brief explanation of the required HOA new 


homeowner’s package and $25 fee will the request of a reasonable lead-time 
for providing this packet to new homeowners. 


5. The usual “Kids for Hire” section. 
 


• Social Activities:  Upcoming activities will be the SR Annual Oktoberfest picnic 
and Halloween parade. This event will require an individual to coordinate efforts, and 
if a volunteer takes on this job, the parade and picnic will be held Saturday, October 
26th with a rain date of Sunday, October 27th. The parade is scheduled to begin at 2:00 
P.M. with the picnic to follow. A Moonbounce, live music (possibly), the State Police 
“Ident-a-Kid” program and the usual picnic fare food/drink will be provided. 


 
Resignation:  Bob Crosby has informed Joe Cyrulik that he will no longer be able to serve 


as a SRHOA Board member. This means we’ll need to find a replacement for his position 
as well as find another individual to chair the ARC. Steve Lizik, who was present at the 
May SRHOA meeting, had expressed interest in re-joining the board, so Joe will ask him 
if he would like to complete Bob’s term as well as possibly head up ARC. If Steve is not 
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interested in the ARC position, Gregg Carter said he would be willing to chair that 
committee. Thanks, Gregg!  


 
Board Positions:  In November, we will have 3 SRHOA Board positions opening up. 


Mark Laing indicated he would be interested in running for another term and also willing 
to continue as Treasurer.  Thanks, Mark!  Joe Cyrulik will not be able to run again, and at 
this time, Cindy Cardimon is unclear whether or not she’ll be able to run.  She will, 
however, be willing to continue to do the newsletter, even if she cannot run for another 
SRHOA Board term. We’ll need a couple of folks to consider running for board 
positions.  


 
Board Member Updates:  Two board members have updated e-mail addresses: 
 


• Lorrie Bender LorrieDon@AOL.Com 
• K.C. Holland Keith.Holland@US.Army.Mil 


 
Re-Zoning Issues:  Public hearing are being held this week regarding re-zoning issues 


(which no one seemed to really understand). Gregg Carter is on the emailing list for 
Supervisor Delgadio, and he said he would forward the recent emails to the board. 


 
Swimming Pool Access:  There is some interest in connecting with the Waverly HOA for 


the purposes of possibly using their pool. Gregg Carter knows some residents in that 
development, so he said he would find out who we should speak with regarding this 
possibility. 


 
Safety & Security:  This summer there have been several incidents occur of great concern: 


BB gun incidents (at least one of which caused damage), several cars spotted slowly 
cruising the area late at night with headlights turned off, break-ins reported in Sugarland 
Run as well as several recent break-ins/thefts in SR vehicles. An additional note 
regarding safety/security: the body of an Ashburn teen missing since late July has been 
discovered at a local business this week. Furthermore, it was reported that recent arrests 
were made in the Burlington Coat Factory/Clock Tower shopping center with individuals 
attempting to sell narcotics. 


 
Guest Issues:  No issues brought forth.  


 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Cynthia Cardimon, Acting Secretary  
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.  
 
Next Meeting:  September 4th, 2002  
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Calendar of Upcoming Events  


 
October 26th - SR Annual Oktoberfest & Halloween Picnic 
October 27th – Rain Date, SR Annual Oktoberfest & Halloween Picnic 
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Date:  September 4th, 2002 
Time:  7:00 P.M. 
Location: Eastern Loudoun Public Library 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 Joe Cyrulik Cindy Cardimon K.C. Holland Bob Sherfy 
 Ron Keeler Mark Laing 
 
Guests: No guests in attendance. 
 
 
Old Business 
 


Minutes from the August meeting were reviewed and approved.  
 


Issues Reviewed:   
 


• Neighborhood Watch:  No one had heard from Gregg Carter regarding updates on 
the Neighborhood Watch from Dave Pavlik, however several board members reported 
interest in folks volunteering to get the required signatures for re-establishing the 
program in our neighborhood. Joe Cyrulik stated that should we need leadership 
following his leaving the board in November, he’d gladly lead the signature efforts. 


 
• Board Positions:  Joe Cyrulik has not heard back from either Bob Crosby regarding 


his leaving the board or from Steve Lizik regarding his interest in serving again.  
Therefore, currently we are unsure as the status of the chair of the ARC. Bob Sherfy is 
currently managing the ARC requests that come through, and he will bring any 
questionable applications to the board for review if needed until the ARC leadership 
is resolved. 


 
 
New Business 
 


Officer and Committee Reports:   
 


• Common Grounds:  Ron Keeler reported the following items: 
 


1. He is sorting out the snow removal contract for the winter months. We will be 
using the same company as we did last season. 


2. Although the concrete pipes were not yet removed from the creek, Ron expects 
that Locust will be doing that before the next board meeting. 


3. It was moved and approved that the board purchase and replace the missing 
dog reminder signs along the path, purchasing one extra sign as back up should 
one be stolen again in the future. 
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4. Paving and repairing the paths will be done either this fall or spring.  Ron will 
be contacting paving companies to get some estimates to present at a future 
board meeting. 


 
• ARC Submissions:  No new issues from ARC were discussed outside the leadership 


issues notated in old business. 
 


• Treasurers Report:  We have 23 2nd notices going out for non-payment of annuals 
dues. Mark Laing has done a great job with coordinating this effort. Thanks, Mark! 
 
The SRHOA has several CD's maturing this month. Mark will bring the details of 
these accounts to the October meeting so that the board can decide what to do with 
this money. It was mentioned that we’d have paving expenditures either this fall or 
spring to cover, so these details will be discussed at the next board meeting. 


 
• Newsletter:  The newsletter will be assembled, published and distributed within the 


next 2 weeks. Items that were suggested to add in to the publication were: 
 


1. Survey to discover how many residents who DON’T have gas service might 
possible interested in receiving gas. 


2. List of ways to prevent mosquito breeding (West Nile virus info). 
3. Website for the Loudoun County rezoning information/details. 
4. Reminders of the upcoming Annual Meeting, November 13th, and the need for 


2 more board positions to be filled as well as volunteers for social coordination 
and neighborhood watch coordination. 


 
• Social Activities:  Oktoberfest/Halloween Parade (scheduled for Saturday, October 


26th at 2:00 P.M. w/ rain date set for Sunday, October 27th) details will be sorted out 
in early October since we may have a volunteer step forward to coordinate social 
activities following the publication of the September newsletter. 


 
Annual Elections:  Ballots/proxy forms for the November election will need to go out in 


mid-October. This will need to include the proposed by-laws change of moving the due 
date for HOA annual fees from July to January. It was moved and approved that the 
board pay individuals to stuff these envelopes to get them ready for mailing by mid-
October.  


 
Farmer’s Market:  Joe Cyrulik shared that the Farmer's Market will be held regularly on 


Saturdays at the Dulles Town Center Mall just outside of the main entrance. 
 


Bus Service:  Bob Sherfy shared brochures for the Loudoun Express bus service. 
 


Guest Issues:  No issues brought forth.  
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Respectfully submitted,  
Cynthia Cardimon, Acting Secretary 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.  
 
Next Meeting:  October 9th, 2002 
 
 


Calendar of Upcoming Events  
 


October 26th - SR Annual Oktoberfest & Halloween Picnic 
October 27th – Rain Date, SR Annual Oktoberfest & Halloween Picnic 
November 13th – Annual Meeting 
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Date:  October 9th, 2002 
Time:  7:00 P.M. 
Location: Eastern Loudoun Public Library 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 Joe Cyrulik Cindy Cardimon K.C. Holland Ron Keeler 
 Lori Bender Mark Laing 
 
Guests: Terry Freeman Josh Moo 
 
 
Old Business 
 


Minutes from the September meeting were reviewed and approved.  
 


Issues Reviewed:   
 


• Annual Meeting:  The upcoming annual meeting will be held November 20th, NOT 
November 13th.  Joe Cyrulik stated that he would work up the proxy forms and work 
on getting those prepared for stuffing and mailing. It was moved and approved that 
we hire envelope stuffers at $40. Additionally, with 3 open Board positions, and only 
one person running (Mark Laing), it was decided and unanimously approved that we 
make and distribute a flier asking for Board volunteers, paying K.C.’s kids $40 to 
distribute these prior to the November meeting. 


 
 
New Business 
 


Officer and Committee Reports:   
 


• Common Grounds:  Ron Keeler reported the following items: 
 


1. He has sent the snow removal contract out, but not yet heard back on this. 
2. Locust did remove the concrete piping from the streambed. 
3. Ron had ordered new signs for dog waste clean up, but he received the wrong 


signs. He’ll return them and get the right signs ASAP. 
4. He has also begun contacting paving companies regarding path repair/paving. 


So far, he has not found one that does path paving. He will continue to explore 
this issue. Concern regarding the height of the path from the ground was 
expressed, so Ron will plan on bringing that concern to the attention of the 
pavers we eventually select along with the request that they widen the paths. 


 
• ARC Submissions:  Since Bob Crosby is not longer participating in Board 


activities; Bob Sherfy has been handling ARC issues. The attic vent on 101 Seneca 
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Ridge Drive is again broken/missing. If this problem is not permanently corrected, 
another letter from the Board may be necessary. 


 
• Treasurers Report:  Mark Laing reported the following: 


 
1. We now have 9 outstanding homes with non-payment of 2002 HOA dues. 


Mark has sent out 2nd notices and called those folks for whom he had phone 
numbers. There are a couple of homes for which we do not have current 
information, so Mark said he would knock on those doors. Also, he will send 
out 3rd notices via certified mail with the added information of turning the 
non-payment issue over to our attorneys to owners who have still not paid. 


2. Mark also forwarded the updated directory information he received via the 
dues return to Bob Sherfy in preparation for creating an updated 2003 Seneca 
Rdge Directory. 


3. Mark shared the current treasury reports. Additionally, it was moved and 
unanimously approved that the CD’s we have which mature soon be rolled into 
another 6 months to maintain the current interest rate. 


 
• Newsletter:  The newsletter was successfully printed and distributed. The next 


newsletter will go out in December. At the November meeting, details for that 
newsletter will be hammered out. Terry Freeman said her husband Paul would try to 
photograph some of the Oktoberfest activities so we could include photos in the 
December newsletter.  


 
• Social Activities:  Terry Freeman (BLESS HER) has volunteered to coordinate the 


Oktoberfest/Halloween Parade. Cindy Cardimon shared that she has already reserved 
the Moon Bounce, and Joe Cyrulik had already contacted the Fire Dept. and will call 
them back to confirm the specific date and time. It was moved & unanimously 
approved that SRHOA make a $100 donation again this year to the Fire Dept. It was 
also moved and unanimously approved that $50 be allotted toward buying another 
large table for picnics and neighborhood gatherings. Terry volunteered to handle the 
purchase. 


 
Sniper Shootings:  Joe Cyrulik reported that the Loudoun County Sheriff’s dept. had 


contacted him to request that anyone with concerns or information regarding the recent 
sniper shootings in the MD area please call them. They also communicated their 
confidence that our area is not included (at this time) in the “danger zone.” 


 
County Referendum:  Joe Cyrulik shared that on Election Day; a referendum regarding 


road improvements in this area will be on the ballot. The Loudoun Chamber of 
Commerce has endorsed the proposed 1/2¢ tax increase. 
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Sheriff’s Citations:  Cindy reported seeing a Sheriff Deputy ticketing two SR teens that 
were riding motor scooters illegally on September 25th, 2002. She also shared that she 
witnessed those same two teens riding on the paved paths immediately following the 
ticketing. After calling the Sheriff’s department, she got the name of the officer 
(McClintock) so that we’ll have a contact if continued problems occur with riders. The 
officer shared that his department has been rather aggressive lately with looking for and 
ticketing offenders. Since this incident, it seems we’ve had less motor scooter activity. 


 
Safety & Speeding:  Concern was again brought to the table regarding speeding 


throughout the neighborhood. The suggestion was made that we ask VDOT for speed 
bumps along our streets. This request was made to VDOT two years ago, but the request 
was denied. It was shared that the law states that speed bumps may only be installed 
along roads that have a 15 mph speed limit, so this request, if made again to VDOT, 
would most likely not be agreed to. 


 
Noise Pollution:  A number of complaints have been made regarding noise and the racing 


car on a trailer at the rental home on Trail Ridge Court. This is an issue that will be 
explored, with the possibility of contacting the owner who is believed to live in the 
NOVA Area. 


 
Gas-Line Surveys:  Mark Laing had collected 4 returned gas surveys from the PO box. Joe 


Cyrulik will handle collecting these for now, and the final results will be included in the 
December newsletter. 


 
Guest Issues:  No issues brought forth.  


 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Cindy Cardimon, Acting Secretary  
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.  
 
Next Meeting:  November 20th, 2002  
 
 


Calendar of Upcoming Events  
 


October 26th - SR Annual Oktoberfest & Halloween Picnic 
October 27th – Rain Date, SR Annual Oktoberfest & Halloween Picnic 
November 13th – Annual Meeting 
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Annual Meeting 
 
Date:  November 20th, 2002 
Time:  7:00 P.M. 
Location: Eastern Loudoun Public Library 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 Joe Cyrulik Cindy Cardimon Ron Keeler Lori Bender 
 Mark Laing* 
 
Guests: Josh Moo* Steve Lizik* Dan & Dorthy Erickson 
 
* were elected to the board during this meeting filling the vacancies of resigned board member 
Bob Crosby as well as retiring members, Joe Cyrulik and Cindy Cardimon. 
 
Old Business 
 


Minutes from the October board meeting were reviewed and approved.  
 


Issues Reviewed:   
 


• Entrance Sign:  The Seneca Ridge sign was thoroughly researched and is no on 
hold due to the fact that the sign must be erected on SR property. 


 
• Highlights of the Year:  Joe Cyrulik shared Seneca Ridge highlights of the year 


and thanked all the current board members for their service. 
 


• Oktoberfest/Halloween Parade:  The event was a big success! Terry & Paul 
Freeman (with the help of many others) did a fantastic job. Both plan to contribute to 
the December newsletter with both article and photos to recap. 


 
• Local Traffic:  Following the reports of concern with vehicle noise and by-laws 


violation of the trailer at the rental house on Trail Ridge at the last meeting, Joe. C 
sent a letter to the owners reporting these concerns. He has received no response, and 
this issue continues to be a concern for residents within hearing distance of this 
residence. 


 
 
New Business 
 


Officer and Committee Reports:   
 


• Common Grounds:  Ron Keeler reported the following items: 
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1. After researching the need for repair and spot re-paving, Ron has laid out a 
general plan for path repair in spring of 2003. 


2. Still no luck securing a snow removal contract. He is looking into other 
companies possibly providing this service, but has not yet secured a contract 
with anyone. 


3. He has the correct dog curbing signage and plans this upcoming weekend to 
replace those that were stolen. 


4. The mowing from this week was done when the ground was still too saturated 
from the rain. The mowers therefore deeply rutted common areas in the low 
section just off the cul de sac of Trail Ridge Ct. Ron is researching getting this 
problem corrected. 


 
• ARC Submissions:  Bob Sherfy has been handling this position, and there have 


been no issues of concern. 
 


• Treasurers Report:  Mark Laing reported the following: 
 


1. We now have only TWO outstanding debtors! Good Job, Mark! It was decided 
to delay further action on pushing collection to coincide with the new billing 
cycle, which will begin January 31st, 2003. 


2. It was moved and approved that the board pay $40 to have dues billing 
envelopes stuffed for mailing. 


3. Discussion was held as to whether the new directory, when printed, should be 
mailed or hand delivered. 


4. Mark agreed to research the cost of doing a mailing to insure all residents get a 
copy. 


5. Mark shared the current treasury reports and shared a proposed budget for 
2003, which was discussed and approved. Thanks, Mark! 


 
• Newsletter:  The next newsletter will be produced and published in early December. 


Articles need to be forwarded to Cindy Cardimon no later than December 7th. The 
following items will be included: 


 
1. President’s letter from the new board president. 
2. Neighborhood Watch update by Joe Cyrulik. 
3. Possibly a “Love Your Home” installment by Bob Sherfy. 
4. Oktoberfest summary with photos & any holiday activity announcements by 


Terry & Paul Freeman 
5. Follow up article on the dog waste problem by Cindy Cardimon 
6. Gas line survey results by Joe Cyrulik. 
7. Updated Board Member information including the next board meetings 


scheduled for December 18th, 2002 and January 8th, 2003. 
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• Social Activities:  Oktoberfest was a big success! Terry Freeman has agreed to head 
up social activities for now.  Terry Freeman will organize some type of December 
caroling activity (if weather permits). Cindy Cardimon will assist with the tallying of 
the annual holiday decoration contest as well as producing and printing the flier 
announcing this contest. 


 
• Seneca Ridge Web Site:  Our website has been updated and is being maintained 


by our volunteer web group. 
 


Board Member Elections:  New board members elected were: 
 


• Mark Laing 
• Steve Lizik Liz323@Erols.Com 
• Josh Moo JPMoo@EarthLink.Net  


 
The new board members designated several board positions: 


 
 Mark Laing Treasurer 
 Lorrie Bender Secretary 
 Ron Keeler Common Grounds Chairman 
 Steve Lizik Vice President 
 


The new board members decided to postpone the presidential designation to a later date. 
 


HOA Dues:  The annual HOA dues date was approved to be changed from July 31st to 
January 31st. 


 
HOA Outlet:  A brief discussion around concern with SR having only one outlet was held. 


 
Guest Issues:  No issues brought forth.  


 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Cynthia Cardimon, Acting Secretary  
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.  
 
Next Meeting:  December 18th, 2002  
 
 


Calendar of Upcoming Events  
 


No near-term events.  
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Date:  December 18th, 2002 
Time:  7:00 P.M. 
Location: Eastern Loudoun Public Library 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 Steve Lizik Mark Laing Lorrie Bender Bob Sherfy 
 Josh Moo K.C. Holland Gregg Carter 
 
Guests: No guests in attendance. 
 
 
Old Business 
 


Minutes from the November meeting were unanimously approved.  
 


Issues Reviewed:   
 


• Seneca Ridge Entrance Sign:  Interest was expressed in pursuing installation of 
the Seneca Ridge development sign. This issue will be brought up to John Brewer, 
Principal of the new Dominion High School to get his feedback. Changing the 
original sign design from brick & mortars to one of a less permanent nature (example; 
the sign for Seneca Chase) maybe an option to satisfy VDOT ? Will discuss again at 
next meeting. 


 
 
New Business 
 


Officer and Committee Reports:   
 


• Common Grounds:  Bob Sherfy reported that there were some downed trees on the 
bike path between Trail Ridge and Seneca Ridge, however upon last inspection, 
someone had removed them. Thanks to that unknown person. 


 
• ARC Submissions:  No noteworthy items or issues at this time. 


 
• Treasurers Report:  Mark Laing presented his impeccable Recon Report for 


December. The latest expenditure was for snow removal & ice melt on December 6th, 
2002 for $397.50. Mark's report was reviewed and approved. Great job Mark! 


 
• Newsletter:  The December newsletter looked great. As usual, Cindy Cardimon did 


a great job!! The board thanks her for her time & efforts. 
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• Social Activities:  Remember to take a drive or a stroll , weather permitting, 
through the neighborhood before December 25th and email Cindy with your vote on 
the "best decorated house" for the Holiday Decoration Contest. 


 
• Seneca Ridge Web Site:  Josh Moo has graciously volunteered to work his magic 


on the Seneca Ridge Website, Thank you Josh!! 
 


Board President:  Gregg Carter was unanimously voted in to serve as President for the 
2003 term. Thank you for stepping up Gregg!!! 


 
Seneca Ridge Directory:  The sample directory was reviewed and approved for print. 


Bob Sherfy got numerous bids from various printing companies. (Thanks for all the work 
you did on that Bob!) A company was chosen for quality and price (approx. $350.00). 
The directories will be printed and sent out with the January dues notices. (Second week 
of January.) 


 
Street Parking:  Concern was raised over the issue of parking on the street. In some areas 


it's difficult to "maneuver" through the streets with vehicles parked on either side, 
however, some families have more that two vehicles and have no where else to park. 
Board members will check covenant. This issue remains open. 


 
Guest Issues:  No issues brought forth.  


 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Lorrie Bender, Secretary 
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.  
 
Next Meeting:  January 8th, 2003  
 
 


Calendar of Upcoming Events  
 


March 24th – Easter Egg Hunt 
April 21st – Keep Loudoun Beautiful – Clean Up Day  


 





